
 

 

 

11th February 2021 

 

 

 

By email:    

Dear , 

Official information request for copies of all reports submitted by Waikato DHB between 
1 January 2019 and 1 January 2021  

I refer to your official information request dated 17 January 2021 for copies of all reports 
submitted by Waikato DHB between 1 January 2019 and 1 January 2021 in accordance with the 
New Zealand Health and Disability Services – National Reportable Events Policy 2012, as well 
as a complete list of the Central Repository (HQSC) classification codes (beyond those listed on 
page 10 of the Policy) and the description of those codes. 

Part of the information you have requested is attached as an appendix to this letter, as well as a 
link to our current policy, released in 2017. However, we have decided to refuse your request for 
information which relates to reports submitted by Waikato DHB between 1 January 2019 and 1 
January 2021 under section 9(2)(a) of the OIA.  

Section 9(2)(a) states withholding of information is where:  

• The withholding of information is necessary to “protect the privacy of natural persons, 
including that of a deceased natural persons”, and  

• This interest is not “outweighed by other considerations which render it desirable, in the public 
interest, to make that information available”. 

Additionally, the Commission have an obligation of confidence between the supplier of the 
information (Waikato DHB) as the agency receiving the information. The Commission regard the 
information as confidential and there is knowledge on the part of Waikato DHB that the 
information was imparted in confidence. Releasing this confidential detailed information would 
break confidentiality for the subjects of these reports as well as the Commission’s obligation of 
confidence. The work that would be required to anonymise all the reports we have received 
between the dates requested are beyond the scope of our resources and the Commission has 
no obligation to.   

We have decided to grant your request in part, namely information which relates to coding applied 
to our adverse events. The codes we apply to each event are listed in the appendix attached to 
this correspondence. 



We encourage you to seek the information we have been unable to provide you with the Waikato 
DHB directly. You can contact them using this link https://www.waikatodhb.health.nz/contact-us/.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that the Commission publishes some of its OIA responses on its website, 
after the response is sent to the requester. The responses published are those that are 
considered to have a high level of public interest. We will not publish your name, address 
or contact details. 

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact  
  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Dr Janice Wilson 
Chief Executive ll Health Quality & Safety Commission  
  








